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January 13, 2016 
 
Dr. Joshua Millspaugh 
Interim Director, School of Natural Resources 
University of Missouri – Columbia 
302 Anheuser-Busch Natural Resources Building 
Columbia, MO 65211 
 
Dear Dr. Millspaugh, 
 
Thank you for meeting with representatives of the Missouri Forest Resources Advisory Council 
(MoFRAC, or the Council) last August. The dedication of faculty and staff to the forestry 
profession and the education of young men and women was evident. The meeting was 
informative and helped us understand the current challenges facing natural resources higher 
education. 
 
MoFRAC was established to facilitate communication among all who are interested in 
Missouri’s forests to assure long-term forest health, productivity, and sustainability. Within this 
core purpose, MoFRAC serves as a sounding board or in an advisory capacity to agencies and 
organizations regarding forestry issues. Currently, more than thirty agencies and organizations 
are represented on the council, including the School of Natural Resources.  
 
Missouri’s 15.5 million acres of forestland support an $8 billion timber industry in the state, 
providing nearly 43,000 jobs. Key among these jobs are professional foresters, who are 
responsible for forest management across public and private ownerships to provide economic 
benefits while supporting diverse wildlife habitat, healthy rivers, and recreational opportunities. 
Professional foresters are the face of forest management in the state, serving as the point of 
contact between landowners, timber harvesters, industry, and the public. While this requires a 
diverse set of skills, the foundational element is a robust forestry education.  
 
MoFRAC understands there are significant challenges facing the School of Natural Resources 
and Forestry program. Among these is the capacity to maintain accreditation through the Society 
of American Foresters (SAF). The Council understands the School is considering a change in 
accreditation from the General Accreditation to the Natural Resources and Ecosystem 
Management program. The Council reviewed the standards for each accreditation path and 
believes the General Accreditation path gives graduates the strongest background and 
educational core needed to become competent forestry professionals. Unlike the Natural 
Resources and Ecosystem Management path, the General Accreditation ensures the essential 
forestry skills are included in the degree program. SAF accreditation is critical for graduates 
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